CITY COUNCIL
CITY OF PIEDMONT
SEPTEMBER 7™, 2021
6:00 PM

The City Council of the City of Piedmont met in regular session at the time and on the date above.
Present were Mayor Baker, Council Members Richard Williams, Jubal Feazell, Caleb Pope, David Ivey and
Terry Kiser.

John Lawrence and Greg South were absent from the meeting.

Following the invocation given by Mayor Baker and the pledge of allegiance to the flag the minutes were
presented for consideration. Terry Kiser made the motion that the minutes be approved as presented.
Caleb Pope seconded the motion and the minutes were approved unanimously.

The bills totaling $424,938.35 were then presented for consideration for payment. David Ivey made the
motion that the bills be approved as presented. Terry Kiser seconded the motion and the bills were
approved for payment unanimously.

After some discussion the council agreed to put a covid 19 policy in place for the city employees
regarding positive testing for employee or an immediate household member. Jubal Feazell made the
motion to adopt the policy for the City of Piedmont employees. Caleb Pope seconded the motion and
the motion carried unanimously.

Next Caleb Pope made a motion to start a mask mandate for all city employees with regards to all city
buildings and wearing a mask with more than one person occupying a vehicle. Jubal Feazell seconded
the motion and the motion carried unanimously.

Next the mayor presented City Clerk Michelle Franklin with a plaque for her retirement from the city
with 30 years of service.
There were no Visitors Comments.

In Council Reports Richard Williams thanked Michelle Franklin for her 30 years of service to the city and
said he wished she would’ve stayed for the next four years.

Jubal Feazell thanked Michelle Franklin for her years of service to the City of Piedmont.

Caleb Pope thanked Michelle Franklin for her service and dedication to the City of Piedmont.

David lvey thanked Michelle Franklin for her years of service and congratulated her on her retirement.
Terry Kiser thanked Michelle Franklin for her 30 years of service.

In the Mayors Comments the Mayor thanked Michelle Franklin and said she would be missed and spoke
about how well he and she worked together over the years.
The mayor also congratulated David Ivey on his retirement and wished him a Happy Birthday.



With no other business to come before the council Caleb Pope made the motion that the meeting be
adjourned. Jubal Feazell seconded the motion and the meeting adjourned at 6:44 pm.



